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ZAMBIA'S STATEMENT DURING THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF THE GAMBIA, 5TH NOVEMBER, 2019. 
MR PRESIDENT,
ZAMBIA WELCOMES THE DELEGATION OF THE GAMBIA TO THE THIRD CYCLE OF THE UPR WORKING GROUP AND THANK THEM FOR THE COMPREHENSIVE REPORT AND UPDATE PROVIDED.
WE COMMEND THE GAMBIA FOR HAVING MADE PROGRESS IN SIGNING AND RATIFYING NUMEROUS  CORE INTERNATIONAL HUMAN RIGHTS TREATIES SINCE THE CHANGE OF GOVERNMENT IN 2017.

ZAMBIA WISHES TO RECOMMEND TO THE GAMBIA THE FOLLOWING:

1. TO AMEND THE CHILDREN'S ACT OF 2005 TO ENSURE THAT IT COVERED ALL AREAS OF THE CONVENTION ON THE RIGHTS OF THE CHILD, INCLUDING CHILD MARRIAGE, FEMALE GENITAL MUTILATION AND CHILD LABOUR, AND ENSURE ITS EFFECTIVE ENFORCEMENT;

2. TO STRENGTHEN THE INDEPENDENCE AND IMPARTIALITY OF THE JUDICIARY;

3. TO DESIGN A COMPREHENSIVE JUDICIAL POLICY TO ELIMINATE THE BARRIERS FACED BY WOMEN IN GAINING ACCESS TO JUSTICE;

4. TO TAKE EFFECTIVE MEASURES TO COMBAT AND PREVENT ECONOMIC EXPLOITATION OF CHILDREN , ESPECIALLY CHILD LABOUR IN FAMILY BUSINESSES AND IN THE INFORMAL SECTOR.
IN CONCLUSION, WE WISH THE GAMBIA A SUCCESFUL REVIEW.

I THANK YOU.
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